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Van Buren County SAFE Coalition

May Meeting Minutes

Location: Roberts Memorial Center

Tuesday, May 21, 2013
2:00 pm

Meeting called to order by Melissa Daugherty at 2:00 p.m.

Members Present: Kitty Bogle – Other Organization, Rhonda Carter – Other/Community Member, Julie Chapuis – Schools/Parent, Melissa Daugherty – Youth Serving Organization, Kris Rankin – Parent, Ginger Shaw – Youth Serving Organization, Tammy Wetjer-Kesterson – Other Organization, MaryAnn Williams – Volunteer Group
April Minutes approved by: Ginger Shaw Second: Julie Chapuis
	Topic: DFC Update - It is in the meeting packet  
ACTION STEP:  None 

	TOPIC:  Let’s Go Fly a Kite – May 10th 
· Melissa shared that 75 non-YLC members attended this event and 17 YLC members.  It was a pretty good turn out for a Friday evening event.  She said it was windy, which is good for a kite flying event, but the kites were not holding up to the wind.  She said the families seemed to enjoy themselves and the YLC members definitely had a great time putting the event on. 
ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: End of Year YLC Parties 
· Melissa shared that for each of the groups of YLC members that the coalition works with (Van Buren 7th grade, Van Buren 8th grade, Van Buren High School and Harmony Middle & High School) the coalition hosted an end of year party.  During this party they were rewarded with prizes based on the points they had earned over the school year attending meetings/trainings and helping with events.  Melissa said those points do carry with them from year to year and the coalition uses them for the senior scholarships as one of the determining factor of who receives the scholarship.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: Adventureland Trip Postponed 
· Melissa shared that this trip had been scheduled for May 4th but had to be rescheduled since it had been snowing in Des Moines that week and the park was closed.    She said since the park closed the park administration said the tickets could be redeemed through the month of June.  So, the trip has been rescheduled for June 5th.  She said the kids are very excited to go and glad that the trip could be rescheduled.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: Fairground Work 
· Melissa shared that for Kick Butts Day in March the YLC members had gone out to the fairgrounds to do cigarette butt cleanup and do an evaluation of how many no smoking signs there were in the fair ground buildings.    She said that it was a very cold, windy, snowy day so they ended up just assessing the signage at the fair grounds.  She shared that all of the buildings at the fair grounds are supposed to be smoke free due to the smoke free air act.  She said there were no signs posted on any buildings.  Melissa said they then went to the fair board meeting in May to talk to them about it, remind them of the law and give them samples.  At the meeting they found out that the fair grounds does have signs but they take them down after the fair for fear that they might be vandalized.  She shared that the youth members then reminded them that the signs are to be at every building entrance and the board did not know that so they are looking into getting more signs for those areas.  Melissa also said that the youth talked to them about keeping the signs up all year long.  She said that the board also seemed concerned that having them up during the bike rally might be a problem.  Melissa said that she shared with them that to cover their area they needed to be up all year long.  She said she pointed out that outside groups may or may not obey them, but at least then the board has done their due diligence and covered themselves by having them up.  She said the coalition is going to work with the fair board to have them up year round.  She said the youth told them that the coalition would not expect them to go out and police the grounds during outside events, but just have the signs up.  She said they are open to that and they are open to developing and implementing a policy where the fair board would not take/allow any tobacco advertising during the fair and posting them around the fairgrounds.  She said they did not feel they had the time to do this before the fair this year, but they will be working on it for next year.  Ginger commented that she had been out to the rally and had not seen anyone smoking in the buildings. Melissa said she thought the fair board might be surprised because she does not think it would be a big deal for outside groups.  She said with the signs posted people are so used to public areas being smoke free that it is weird to people for others to be smoking in places like that.  She said that the youth had even encouraged hanging them around the grandstand so people would be aware that it is also a smoke free area even though they are not indoors.  Melissa said with being so close to Missouri that there are people unaware of the law and it is good to have signage to remind them of the expectations for no smoking.  Melissa said the youth were complimented for how well prepared they were and for coming to the meeting.  Melissa shared that they took three Middle School YLC members and two High School YLC members.  She said that two of middle school students are sisters and their dad is on the fair board and the other one’s grandmother is on the fair board.  She shared they were not hand picked but they volunteered to go.

· Melissa shared that the youth coalition activities are really done for this school year.  She said there is some training over the summer that they can choose to attend and the Kids Fair that they will help with in August.    
ACTION STEP:  None

	TOPIC:  Drug Take Back Day – April 27th 
DISCUSSION:

· Kris shared that Lee McIntosh and Don Poole staffed this event in coordination with the DEA.  She said that 24 pounds of medications from 15 people were turned in at the event locally.  She shared that throughout the nation 742,497 pounds (371 tons) of prescription medications were collected from members of the public at more than 5,829 locations manned by 4,312 state, local and tribal law enforcement agencies that partnered with the DEA on the event.    She also shared that over all during the six events the DEA has now held they have collected 2.8 million pounds (1,409 tons) of prescription medications.  
· Ginger said that 24 pounds of drugs is a lot.  Julie said that she does not expect the numbers will continue to increase because at the first one a lot of people really cleaned out what they had.  Kris shared that the coalition has also been advertising that Lee’s Pharmacy can take back medications, except for narcotics, on a daily basis so that is also probably causing a decrease in what is turned in at these events.  Julie asked if Lee’s keeps a running total of what is turned in to them.  Kris said she was not sure, but that would be a good thing for the coalition to check into.  Julie pointed out this would be good information to see how it effects the National Drug Take Back Days.  

· Kris shared that Lee’s is always very helpful with the promotion of the event by placing stickers on all of their prescription bags.  She also shared that this time there was additional advertising through fliers, in the papers, on newspaper billboards, on the radio and on website billboards.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	TOPIC:  Town Hall – RAGBRAI Meeting – May 29th at 2:00 pm 
DISCUSSION:

· Melissa shared that there is a flier in the meeting packets for the RAGBRAI meeting.  She said this is an event for anyone/organization who wants to sell alcohol during RAGBRAI in Van Buren County.  She said if anyone is interested the coalition can provide the members with more fliers if they want to pass them out or hang them up in the county.  

· Kris shared that Ms. Karen Freund from ABD will be coming and doing the presentation.  She stated that the coalition will be coordinating the setup of the event and the advertising for it.    
ACTION STEP:  Spread the word to anyone who may be interested 
By Whom: All coalition members 
By When: May 29th, 2013 

	TOPIC:  I-STEP Summit – June 12th – Ankeny, IA
DISCUSSION:

· Melissa explained that I-STEP is the new youth program that used to be JEL.  She shared they are doing a one day summit for youth in Ankeny.  This is for youth (12 through 20 something) who are interested in working with other students in the state to prevent substance abuse and encourage healthy life styles.  She said it is a free program and they provide the students with their meals.  She said they are also going to provide transportation for free and one of the stops will be in Ottumwa.  She said the summit runs from 9:00 am to 9:30 pm and is an all day event.  Melissa said she took four or five youth to it last year and two of them were elected to the executive council for I-STEP (Cassie Johnson and Drew Nolting).  They have now been active at the state level throughout this school year.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	TOPIC:  CADCA National Youth Leadership Initiative and Mid Year Conference – July 21-25, 2013 – Austin, TX
DISCUSSION:

· Kris shared that Cassie Johnson and Cierstynn Welcher are the students who applied and were chosen to attend this event.    She also shared that Heidi Bainbridge and Julie Chapuis will also be attending.  She shared that Lydia Heald was chosen by CADCA to be one of the youth trainers for the event.  Kris said that Abby Rider has also applied to CADCA for a scholarship to attend the event and will hear about that soon.  Kris stated that the coalition will have a good representation at this event.  
· Melissa shared that Lydia and Abby were some of the first youth in the coalition to start attending these events and have become very active locally and nationally due to their attendance at these events.  She said it has been a great opportunity for them.  

· Kris shared that Lydia had also been a trainer in January in Washington, D.C. for CADCA at their event there.  Kris said it is exciting to watch her grow and develop in this area.  Melissa said it is nice to see youth who are involved and chosen to attend these events move forward in the work.  Melissa shared the girls who are going this year are very involved currently with YLC and she believes they will do a great job at coming back and implementing what they learn in the community.  She said Cassie is one of the students already involved at the state level with the I-STEP executive committee and Cierstynn is one who is just starting to bloom in the YLC group and she foresees her helping with the work and becoming a great leader
ACTION STEP:  None

	TOPIC:  SAFE Senior Scholarship – Meredith Miller
DISCUSSION:

· Melissa shared that this scholarship was announced last week for Meredith Miller.  She said it was a very close race for the two applicants and Meredith was chosen.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	TOPIC:  Letters to Seniors 
DISCUSSION:

· Kris shared that this year the coalition helped provide letters to the seniors at both high schools.  These included a letter from the Sheriff, their principal, the coalition and from a 5th grader encouraging them to not drink alcohol during graduation.  There were 36 seniors at VBHS and 21 seniors at Harmony.  She said that next year the seniors will also receive a copy of the letter they wrote to a senior in 5th grade.  

· Julie shared that the VBHS seniors this year 100% read the letters from the 5th graders because they were told those were in there and some of the seniors had siblings in 5th grade so they wanted to see if their letter was from their sibling or not.  She said every one of them pulled those letters out and read them.  Melissa stated that if the coalition reaches even just one or two students with these letters then it is a success.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	TOPIC:  Exit Interviews
DISCUSSION:

· Kris shared as stated on the board report exit interviews were done with all of the 8th and 12th graders and a sampling of the 7th and 9th graders.  Sarah Sprouse, Tonja Jirak, Julie Chapuis and Kris Rankin did the actual interviews.  She stated that the interviews are important because of the information they provide to the district and coalition.  
· Julie shared that it is a good tool for the district and coalition to use to know if they are reaching the kids as they are leaving those levels.  She also said it allows them to see the gaps and allows them to fill the gaps and help them to see how they can help the students to transition between the various levels.  
· Kris said there was some good input from the 7th & 9th graders on things that they missed and that would have been helpful to them in their transitions.  
· Melissa said it is good to hear that the students are taking them seriously.  Julie said it is good to do them face to face rather than a survey because they are surveyed to death.  She said it is good for them to have the opportunity to share their opinions.  Kris said she was impressed with how honest they really were.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	Other Business:  

· None    


Next Meeting: Tuesday, June 18, 2013 at 2:00pm at Van Buren County Hospital Community Services Center Conference Room.  
Meeting Adjourned: At 2:20 p.m.
*Meeting minutes are only a summary of the meeting.  For a recording of the full dialogue of the meeting you may contact the coalition office.    
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